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RAIN, RAIN, GO AWAY. Come again another day. I’m sure we have all said this a lot in the last few months. 2020 was one of the wettest on record. We had just over 77” of rain and this year is continuing the wet pattern. The ground is saturated, and the water basically has nowhere to go.
Due to the recent rainfall, we have had a lot of streets flooding, water standing in places it doesn’t normally stand, flooded yards and ditches and storm drains overflowing. The Town is working on ways to help alleviate some of the drainage issues but until we have a dry spell, we will be limited on what can be accomplished. 
There are ways all citizens can help in reducing the Town’s drainage issues:
1. Please do not put yard waste in the street. Put it behind the curbing if there is curbing at your property or place it near the edge of your yard for pick up. Placing the yard waste and debris in the street results in it being washed into storm drains causing the drain to be blocked. The water then has nowhere to go except back up in the street.
2. If you have driveway tile, try to keep it clear of debris.
3. If there is a ditch in front of your property, try to keep it clear of trash and debris.
4. If you are going to be doing some type of yard excavation on your property, please contact the town office and let them know what you plan. A permit may be required depending on what you are doing.
STRATEGIC PLANNING- The Town is working on developing a Strategic Plan for our community. An Economic Development Assessment team has been selected to work with the NC Main Street & Rural Planning Center and the N. C. Department of Commerce. A survey has been prepared to help identify and address key issues in our community. The survey is available on the Town’s website (www.townofpinetopsnc.com), the Pinetops Library and the Town Hall. If you prefer, you can call the Town Hall and they will be glad to mail you one or send you one via email. Your answers are anonymous. It will take about 9 minutes to complete. It needs to be returned by February 12th. This is very important, and we hope you will take the time to complete it. More information will be coming soon.
Garbage and Recycling Pickups. The green garbage and blue recycling carts when placed out by street need to have at least 3 feet between them for the truck to be able to lift and dump it. Also, DO NOT place items on top of the carts. The lid should close flush with the top of the cart. Also, Garbage is NOT to be put in the BLUE cart. Recycling carts that have been loaded with garbage will not be emptied. Garbage is carried to our local landfill while recycling is taken to a recycling center in Greenville. We will begin tagging carts that are that are not in compliance. 
In coming months, we hope to start featuring our businesses in the newsletter.
If you have any questions or suggestions, please contact the Town Hall at 252-827-4435 or the Pinetops Police Department at 252-827-5014.

